

Town of Uxbridge Board of Health

21 South Main Street, Room 204 Uxbridge, MA 01569

Phone # (508) 278-8600 X 8 Fax # (508) 278-8604

Email: ddelannoy@uxbridge-ma.gotPosted by
Uxbridge
Town Clerk

MAR 11'13 PHO2:27

Minutes of the Board of Health Meeting Monday, December 10, 2012 at 3:00 pm Selectmen's Meeting Room, Lower Town Hall

Present: Wayne Tucker, Chairman, Peter Baghdasarian, Member and James Smith, Member. Also present Denise Delannoy, Admin Asst.

Meeting to Order: Being after 3:00 pm and the meeting having been duly posted, and a quorum being present, the meeting was called to order by Wayne Tucker, Chairman.

Citizens Forum: No one present.

Old Business: None

New Business: Review of Plans submitted for Evergreen Development Project at 586 Quaker Highway, Uxbridge, MA

Mr. Steven Bevilacqua, owner of the 586 Quaker Highway property and proposing the Evergreen Development Project was in attendance along with, the project engineer, Stephen O'Connell, Andrews Survey and Engineering Inc., and Mr. Bevilacqua's attorney.

The proponents answered questions posed by the Board, regarding exhaust, odors, dust, noise, and accidental spill retention and storm water management at the proposed site.

Exhaust: the proposal is to use a blue smoke eliminator package at the silos. The blue smoke eliminator package captures smoke and returns it back to the burner where it is thermally oxidized. An air quality report will be forwarded to the state 180 days following start-up.

Odor: a product called "Ecosorb" will be added to the asphalt cement which will cause the odor to be eliminated completely while reducing volatile emissions.

Dust: by use of a "dust house" the dust that would be stirred into the air is captured before getting into the air stream and then reintroduced back into the batch mix.

Noise: the proponent advises that the plant is electric and nearly noiseless the front end loader will cause the most noise. Following testing, the results indicate that the MDEP sound criteria will be met at both property lines and all residential receptors.

Minutes of the Board of Health Meeting Monday, December 10, 2012 at 3:00 pm

Accidental Spill Retention: the plant will have a closed pipe storm water system.

Motion by Peter Baghdasarian; the Board of Health has no objections to this project which is required to meet all DEP and EPA standards. Seconded, James Smith; the motion carried unanimously.

Adjournment: Motion, Peter Baghdasarian, to adjourn today's meeting. Seconded, James Smith; the motion carried unanimously.

Wayne Tucker, Chairman

Peter Baghdasarian, Member

James F. Smith, Member